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Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

March 22, 2018 

Mr. Robert Brager, Public Works Director 
City of Malibu CERTIFIED MAIL 

N~ M ATTHEW R ODRIQUEZ l ............... ~ SECRETARY FOR 
~ ENVIRONM ENTAL PROTECTION 

23825 Stuart Ranch Road 
Malibu, CA 90265-4861 

RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
CLAIM NO. 7016 0750 0000 3359 7049 

TERMINATION OF GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS FOR AQUIFER 
STORAGE AND RECOVERY (ASR) PROJECTS THAT INJECT DRINKING WATER INTO 
GROUNDWATER FOR CITY OF MALIBU, MALIBU, CA (FILE NO. 17-047, ORDER NO. 2012-
0010-DWQ, SERIES NO. 004, Cl-10322, GEOTRACKER GLOBAL ID N0.100039681) 

Dear Mr. Brager: 

Our letter dated May 1, 2017, informed you that the City of Malibu's (City's) ASR Pilot Injection 
Testing Project (ASR Project) is regulated under Order No. 2012-0010-DWQ, which specifies 
your Waste Discharge Requirements. 

RMC Water and Environment on behalf of the City conducted a short-term testing, which 
injected potable water into the underlying Malibu Groundwater Basin at three wells, named 
IW01, IW02, and IW03, along the Malibu Road within the City between June 19, 2017 and July 
7, 2017. Total of approximately 1,189,00 gallons of potable water were injected into aquifer to 
evaluate the aquifer capacity and response for tertiary-treated wastewater injection. The City 
has completed the aquifer testing and does not have any plan for further testing. On September 
28, 2017, Ms. Patty Anaya with Cascade Drilling Technical Services on behalf of the City 
submitted a termination request letter for the ASR Project. 

Since the ASR Project had been completed and no more injection is anticipated, the coverage 
under Order No. 2012-0010-DWQ, File No. 17-047, and Cl-10322 is no longer needed, and 
therefore is hereby terminated. 

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Dr. Don Tsai at (213) 620-2264 
(don.tsai@waterboards.ca.gov) or the Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at 
(213) 576-6683 (eric.wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

S~YV~ 
Samuel Ungei-)>.E. J 
Executive Officer 
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